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Cavan County Council
Cavan - Belturbet Municipal District
Minutes of Meeting held on Monday 19th January 2015
Council Chamber, Courthouse, Cavan
Presiding:

Councillor (Cllr) Sean Smith, Cathaoirleach 

Present:

Councillors Madeleine Argue, Damien Brady, John Paul Feeley,

Peter McVitty

In attendance:   
John Brannigan, Acting Director of Service

Derry Scanlan, Senior Executive Engineer 

Also in attendance:  Josephine McNiff, Cavan County Council
Apologies:
     
Cllr Eugene Greenan.

Cllr Sean Smith started off welcoming everyone to the first meeting of the New Year.
Previous Meeting

Minutes were agreed and proposed by Cllr McVitty, seconded by Cllr Feeley.

(i) Matters arising from previous meeting

Cllr Brady asked for an update on the former “O’Grady” residence on Bridge St. Ballyconnell.
Derry stated that a notice was served on owners to demolish and clear the site.  No reply has been received to date. The County Council will likely proceed with the works and put a stay on the property.
Bus Shelter
John Brannigan stated that he was still seeking funding. Estimate of cost is between €8,000 and €10,000.  He reported that a nearby publican has agreed a location.  He has to consult with Eircom to get the phone boxes in the diamond removed.
Footpaths to Loreto
Cllr McVitty asked if there was any update on the footpath to Loreto.
Derry stated that it would cost a considerable amount to get around the corner at the mini-roundabout, in excess of  €50,000. The rest of the footpath could cost over €200,000.
Cllr McVitty said that the footpath stops at bridge on the Loreto side and enquired if it could be extended from there. John Brannigan said that he acknowledged it was dangerous.

Cllr Argue asked about a pedestrian crossing on Cathedral Road. John Brannigan stated that a number of locations have been looked at.  It is proposed to install crossings and cycle track on Cootehill Road.  Cllr Smith asked if there was an annual allocation. John Brannigan said there is an annual submission.

(ii)  Roadworks Programme
Derry stated that the 2014 budget was expended. Winter maintenance is taking priority at the moment because of the weather.  He stated there was no roads budget allocation for this year yet.

John Brannigan stated that the Roads Budget meeting would be in February, date to be confirmed.

Cllr Smith said that the County Council staff was doing good work and he complimented those salting roads and the entire staff involved with it.

Cllr McVitty associated himself with this and said Cavan was always on top.

Cllr Brady and Cllr Feeley also complimented the outdoor staff.

Cllr Feeley said we were performing consistently well.
Cllr Argue referred to Cavan town coming second in the IBAL league and she was disappointed that first place had not finally been achieved.
John Brannigan stated that we need to raise awareness of littering around the town.  The town staff needs to be complimented on the work they do.  Substantial resources are spent in the town. Unfortunately on the day of the IBAL judging there was some litter near Loreto College. Cllr McVitty asked if the County Council were notified that they would be checking that far out.  John Brannigan said no the County Council didn’t know.

John Brannigan said in addition to the good work that the outdoor staff was doing the Gateway Scheme will also be used in the town area.

Members’ Items
1. Need to Construct footpath from Latt Cross to Cullies Cemetery.
Cllr Smith stated that this was a busy road from Latt, past the Equestrian Centre and up to Cullies Cemetery. He said safety measures were needed on this road in the interest of safety.  He suggested tar-macadam rather than concrete footpath and asked Derry if there would be much of a price difference. (Derry said there was very little difference in costing macadam and concrete for the footpath)
Cllr Argue supported the motion.  She said the equestrian centre was built in the 1980’s and has contributed in a big way to business in Cavan Town. She asked Cavan County Council to extend footpath to the centre.
Derry Scanlan said there would be some land acquisition required.  The minimum cost of constructing the path would be €150,000 (not including land acquisition).  He stated that there was a proposal for a roundabout at Latt Cross.  He will have a look at that for next meeting. 
John Brannigan stated that road design were working on the roundabout.  

Cllr Argue said this was a long time going on.
John Brannigan stated that it was active the last three months.
Cllr Smith stated that a roundabout and footpath were needed in the interest of safety to Cullies Cemetery.

2. Roadwork’s in the Rann/Farnham area due to flooding.

Cllr Smith stated that for the last number of winters residents have problems accessing their homes because of the high level of water on the road.  He asked about looking at the possibility of drainage works. He said if application could be made to the OPW for funding for flooding.
Cllr McVitty supported the motion and said this was discussed before and asked what is the cause of it as people are saying it is getting worse.
Cllr Feeley also said he had complaints about this area.
Cllr Brady and Cllr Argue supported the motion.
Derry Scanlan stated that this area is part of the Erne Catchment.  Release of water at Portora and Ballyshannon dictates water level.  He added that sections of road prone to flooding were raised in the past but they do go down again over time. 
Cllr McVitty stated that there was a need to talk to the other counties (Fermanagh and Donegal) and Waterways Ireland to find out if levels are being lowered adequately. 
Cllr Smith said there was a study of drainage for this region.  We need funding to do works.  He said we need to pursue the OPW to come into Cavan and give us funding.
John Brannigan said he would get study and have a look and make application and invite OPW to meeting in Cavan.

Any Other Business (AOB)
1) Cllr Brady asked about the trees at Gortaquill on the N87.  He said the fire service was recently called out due to a fallen tree which had blocked the National Route.  He asked if there was any pressure to put on farmers to cut down trees.

Derry Scanlan said Cavan County Council can only issue hedge notices.  It’s the responsibility of individual landowners to cut the trees.  Perhaps they should be aware it’s their responsibility and liability.
Cllr McVitty said he was well aware of the problem of trees along roads.  He asked who is responsible if the tree fell on a car and what is the RSA view on trees along roads.  He asked that the RSA be written to asking them what their view was.

Cllr Smith said the farmer is responsible and that there is no law to take down every tree.  He said legislation should be put in place and that would be some benefit to the Local Authority.
Cllr Feely accepted the points that were made.
2) Cllr Feeley stated that the Chiropody practice for Blacklion, Glangevlin and Dowra was closed, and he requested that the HSE be formally written to requesting that the service be restored.
Everyone was agreement with this.

Next Meeting will include the 2015 Roads allocation Meeting – date in February to be decided

The following meeting will be on 2nd March 2015* at 3pm in Market House, Blackion.

Meeting concluded at 3.40pm

*This has been subsequently rescheduled to 23rd March 2015 at 3pm in Market House, Blacklion.
Signed:

